Membership of the Society of Friends
In March, Stevenage Meeting sent the following minute to Area Meeting:
11:17
Membership
Following Minute 5:17 from January, we met on 5th February to reflect upon the meaning of membership of the Religious Society of Friends. In worship, we shared our personal experiences. The decision to become a member or not had great meaning, and our decision to apply, or not to apply, was the outcome of deep reflection and discernment. However, some of us question what seems to have developed into a two-tier system of Members and Attenders, which can divide and exclude faithful participants in the life of our Meeting.
After our sharing, our discussion focused on the process of becoming a member, and barriers that membership presents to non-members. We concluded that, given changed circumstances since the current system was introduced, and given the extent to which ours and other Meetings depend upon those not in membership, and confusion about who is and who is not included in our worshipping community, further consideration of the process of membership would be helpful.
We send this minute to Area Meeting with the suggestion that the subject of membership be considered at a future meeting.
This question has been present in Stevenage for some time, because of a decline over time in numbers of people, particularly those registered as members, able to keep the Meeting going, a situation not unique in Britain Yearly Meeting (BYM). The distinction between members and attenders has for us become academic, with some members no longer attending Meeting, or not able to play an active role, and attenders who make a significant and active contribution, both practically and spiritually.
Stevenage Meeting has a variety of experiences of applying for membership, and not. We are united in our feeling that the system might benefit from reappraisal. Perhaps unintentionally, we have a system that
· seems to value members, including notional members, more highly than faithful attenders;
· can lead to a perception of rank and hierarchy, sometimes subtle, leading to phrases like “I'm only an attender”;
· requires an application process that can lead to feelings of judging and being judged.
During our meeting on membership, one of our attenders, who has decided, after much discernment, not formally to apply for membership, said: “I don't care what people say, I feel I'm a Quaker and a member of this meeting.” We all agreed.
Proposal:
Initially, we suggest a relaxing of the process of membership, which allows a Meeting to decide, with the attender, whether or not to call them a member. AM could satisfy itself that an acceptable process of discernment has been completed and agree a minute of record. The Friend is listed as a member in the next tabular statement and Book of Members.
This would not replace the existing system of formal application, followed by a meeting with elders from the applicant's Meeting and another from AM, as described in QFP chapter 11. It would be merely an alternative for those who prefer it. We understand this has already been adopted in other meetings in BYM.
Longer term we believe that all who attend Meetings for Worship, and play an active role in the life of the Meeting, on a regular or frequent basis should be regarded as members.
We would like Area Meeting to consider these questions and, if so moved, send a minute, to Meeting for Sufferings.
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